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Dear Parishioners, 

“God has shed His grace on thee.” 

My favorite American hymn is, 
“America the Beautiful” The lyrics 
were composed by Katherine Lee 
Bates and were first published 
on July 4, 1895. The music was 
composed by Samuel Ward. 
Fascinating that the two never 
met yet they collaborated on 

one of the most beloved and beautiful tributes to our 
great nation. Kathleen Lee Bates was compelled to 
write this poem after she visited Pikes Peak and was 
overwhelmed by the beauty of our nation. 

This weekend we mark the 247th anniversary of 
the Declaration of Independence. We are the oldest 
continuous democracy in the modern world. As one 
of my American History teachers told me in college, 
“democracy is messy”. Throughout our history we have 
had many struggles that challenged the very foundation 
of our nation, most notably the Civil War, but democracy 
and freedom has always prevailed, and we have resisted 
authoritarian threats. 

This week we once again take stock of the dream 
that gave birth to this nation, a place where all are 
guaranteed; “life, liberty and the pursuit of happiness”. 
We always strive to be a more perfect union. 

We have indeed been the recipient of many graces, 
but as the Lord instructs, “to those who much has been 
given, much will be required”. (Luke 12:48) We live 
in challenging times. The difference between the rich 
and the poor has only widened. We suffer from a racial 
wound that plagues us. We live with a degree of gun 
violence that few other countries would tolerate.  

I have always found great solace in our national motto, 
“E Pluribus Unum”, out of many one. This motto was 
adopted on July 4, 1776, and speaks as loudly to us 
today as it did 247 years ago. We are better together, 
and our diversity enriches us! 

Happy Birthday America! 

We had a situation recently where one of the priests 
was not feeling well enough to preside at a Mass and 
there was not time to reschedule another priest. I 
have asked Fr. Larry to train people who could lead 
the congregation in the Rite of the Reception of the 

Eucharist in the Absence of a Priest. It is a simple 
process, but people need to be trained and it would only 
be used when a priest is not available, please call 
Fr. Larry if you are interested. 

This weekend concludes the 5:00pm Sunday Mass for 
the summer. We will resume it on Sept. 17. 

Lots of transitions are going on. The Parish Pastoral 
Council gathered for a meal and meeting. We 
congratulated Mark Cullum for his excellent leadership 
as President of the Council. We also recognized the 
great service of John Nicolau, Mike Wycklendt, Tom 
O’Brien and Steve Schmidt. Our new president is 
Sara Carsten. Our new members are Laura Roche, 
Katie King, Kevin Dougherty, and Michael Crowe. 
Our new Council will be commissioned on July 23 at 
9:00am Mass.  

This past Monday the Finance Council gathered to 
thank those who have served and welcome the new 
members. I will be forever grateful to Bob Michels who 
has served as an outstanding chairman for many years. 
The other outgoing members are Tom Zidar, Kathy 
Bredemann, and Tom Schufreider. We welcome 
Bob Pillion, Mike Haverty, Anne Burke, and Gwen 
Kindelin. I am grateful to Bill McGowen who will serve 
as Chairman. 

There is not a better team of lay people anywhere serving 
on these two governance bodies. I have so blessed in 
the years I have been here by such outstanding voices 
guiding me as your pastor. 

I am also deeply grateful to my staff for their significant 
role in ministering to the parish, we had our end of the 
year gathering, I want to express my deep gratitude to 
Angela Romero for her service as Director of Religious 
Education. She was terrific. 

Congratulations to Corrine Cantwell Heggie who was 
recently sworn in as a Cook County Circuit Judge. 
Congratulations to Lloyd and Monica Cassidy on their 
45th wedding anniversary and to Patrick and Regina 
Kilroy on their 50th wedding anniversary and to Bob 
and Connie Hicks on their 70th! 

God Bless America! 

Fr. Jerry Boland  

Fr. Jerry Boland, Pastor

seek, share, rejoice - pastor's letter...
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seek, share, rejoice - stepping out, special masses, and more!...
Stepping Out Together Ministry
The Stepping Out Together Ministry is 
engaged in wonderful and diverse activities 
every month. The photo below is from their 
recent tour of Unity Temple, a Frank Lloyd 
Wright masterpiece The group enjoyed 
a walking tour and afterward lunch in 
downtown Oak Park. A perfect way to spend 
a Saturday in June. 

Come and be a part of it! Join us on our upcoming events!

July Events
•	 Sat., July 1 – easy trail hiking at Daniel Wright Woods, 

Mettawa. Carpooling. Breakfast lunch to follow 

•	 Fri., July 7 - First Friday, Hackneys on Harms

•	 Sat., July 22 - Pat's Potluck dinner

•	 Sat., July 29 - Ravinia - Music of Joni Mitchell, Carole 
King and Carly Simon with the CSO

Thank you!
On May 24, we had a wonderfully successful fundraiser for 
Sr. Paulanne and our Sharing Ministry. In the June 11th 
Bulletin, we thanked our vendors, but we would especially 
like to recognize Grandpa's, especially Scott for the space 
and free appetizers, and Mike, at Middy Macs Pizzeria, for 
also providing complimentary pizzas

Questions, please contact: 
Pat Marziani at marzianipat@gmail.com 
or Janis Moylan at jlpm1231@gmail.com

Summer Special Mass Schedule
Independence Day Weekend 
Outdoor Mass
9:30am, Sun. July 2 
Front lawn of the Rectory 
Wear your patriotic colors for 
this July 4th weekend event.

Just Added! August
Outdoor Mass
9:30am, Sun. August 6 
Front lawn of the Rectory 
We added one more outdoor Mass to the schedule due to 
popular demand.

Both of these Outdoor Masses 
will now have hospitality! So 
stay after Mass and socialize 
with your fellow parishioners 
over coffee, sweets, and more!

Parish Pastoral Council Commissioning Mass
9:00am, Sun. July 23 
Join us at 9:00 am Mass on July 23 for the installation 
of the four new members of the OLPH Parish Pastoral 
Council. They are Michael Crowe, Kevin Dougherty, 
Katie King, and Laura Roche.  
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seek, share, rejoice - chicago catholic article

chicagocatholic.comJune 18, 2023 15News

Sharing ministry ‘really in the DNA of the parish’

By Michelle Martin
Staff writer

When School Sister of St. Francis Paulanne Held arrived at 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish in Glenview more than 60 
years ago, she didn’t know how long she would stay. It’s safe 
to say that the parish didn’t know how important the young 
teaching sister would become to it as well.

Sister Paulanne was honored in 2022 as the parish celebrat-
ed the 40th anniversary of the official beginning of its sharing 
ministry, which she helped launch. The program today in-
cludes long-term commitments to four sharing parishes — St. 
Sabina, St. James (Wabash Avenue), Our Lady of Tepeyac and 
St. Josephine Bakhita — as well as the Sister Paulanne Needy 
Families Fund, which helps families in or near OLPH. The pro-
gram also includes efforts to raise money and participate in in-
ternational service projects and to help local non-profits and 
agencies that help people in need.

“The sharing program to me is really in the DNA of the par-
ish,” said Father Jerry Boland, Our Lady of Perpetual Help’s 
pastor. “It’s just been a remarkable history of engagement of 
parishioners with our sharing parishes. From the get-go, Sister 
Paulanne really wanted it to be people-centered. That, indeed, 
has happened over the years.”

It started, Sister Paulanne said, when Father Myles McDon-
nell was appointed pastor of Our Lady of Perpetual Help in 
1971. His previous assignment had been at St. James (Wabash 
Avenue), and he often preached on the need for those with 
abundance to give to those in need, and Our Lady of Perpetual 
Help parishioners began holding food drives for the St. James 
food pantry.

“We didn’t even start on a monthly basis,” Sister Paulanne 
said. “It was maybe twice a year. Then after about two years, 
people started to get pink sharing envelopes in with their reg-
ular envelopes, and they started to use them.”

In 1974, Father Michael Pfleger was assigned as a deacon to 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help — an assignment he did not want, 
as he would have rather been ministering in the Black commu-
nity of Chicago. But it was there that he met Sister Paulanne.

“You could collect paper and get money for it then,” Pfleger 
said. “And Sister Paulanne and I would go around in this little 
Jeep and collect papers. The money she got was what she used 
to help needy families in the parish.”

When Pfleger was ordained the following year, he was as-
signed to St. Sabina, where he became pastor six years later.

“It was Paulanne and Myles McDonnell who came down and 
painted my room and helped me move in,” he said. “And they 
said, ‘Anything you need, just ask.’”

Laura Baker and husband Matt Baker with their children Maddie, 4, and Lily, 7, join other families at the Family to Family Birthday Giving Project 
Birthday Bash on Feb. 4.  See more photos at chicagocatholic.com. Karie Angell Luc/Chicago Catholic

Last week 
the Chicago Catholic did a wonderful 
feature article on Sr. Paulanne and 

our Sharing Ministry. We are reprinting   
here for all to read.
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seek, share, rejoice - chicago catholic article...

Since then, OLPH parishioners have provided food and 
clothing as well as monetary donations, he said. They “adopt” 
families for the holidays, and they volunteer at the parish and 
attend parish events, from Masses to the regular Friday night 
peace walks St. Sabina hosts in the summer.

Cathy Moore, the director of the food pantry at St. James, 
said Our Lady of Perpetual Help has kept up a similar relation-
ship there, with regular volunteers working in the food pan-
try and providing generous and consistent donations of food, 
clothing, money, diapers and toiletries. 

“We would not be able to do everything we do in our out-
reach efforts without them,” said Moore, who first met people 
from Our Lady of Perpetual Help when she was a food pantry 
client and volunteer 20 years ago.

The parish looks to meet the specific needs of its sharing 
partners. Our Lady of Tepeyac, for example, has a girls high 
school. Last year, 38 young women graduated and headed off 
to college, each with laundry basket full of things they might 
need, from sheets to phone chargers, courtesy of the Our Lady 
of Perpetual Help sharing ministry.

The sharing ministry was officially inaugurated, and the re-
lationships became more formal, in 1982, as Our Lady of Per-
petual Help was coming out of the three-year Renew Program, 
which included small group meetings in parishioners’ homes.

“We were thinking, what do we do with all this energy?” said 
Betty Collins, now co-chair of the Sharing Ministry. “We began 
to network, and we began to talk about greater needs and what 
we could do.”

Our Lady of Perpetual Help now has dozens of ministries, 
including a 900-member Women’s Club whose members are 
organized into about 40 guilds, Collins said. Nearly all the min-
istries contribute in some way to the sharing ministry, with 
students in the school and religious education program among 
the most eager contributors.

The parish boasts a “sharing room” in a newer building on the 
campus that replaced the ramshackle temporary classrooms 
that once housed donations. Volunteers gather several days 
a week to sort donations and send them on their way to food 
pantries, sharing parishes and other organizations. Before the 
COVID-19 pandemic, the volunteers would sort 100,000 cans 
of food and 10,000 bags of clothing and household goods each 
year.

Several local funeral homes now suggest the Needy Family 
Fund as a destination for donations if the families of the bereaved 
don’t have anything else in mind; it has helped provide resources, 
and it’s meant there are a lot of thank-you cards to write.

She gets up at 3:30 a.m. to write them, said Sister Paulanne, 
who retired from full-time teaching several years ago but still 
has more than enough work to fill the daylight hours. 

An Our Lady of Perpetual Help parishioner was behind the 

state of Illinois’s Good Samaritan Bread Law, which makes 
it possible for bakeries and grocery stores to donate day-old 
bread to food pantries and other organizations that feed the 
needy, Sister Paulanne said.

“The longevity of the program is because of the dedication of 
the parishioners,” Collins said. “They really care.”

That care, Pfleger believes, came from following the example 
of Sister Paulanne.

“Paulanne had and has a tremendous heart for those who are 
struggling,” he said. “She takes it very personally. When some-
one comes to the door and asks for help, she always sees them 
as a human being and always treats them with the respect and 
the love and the care they are need in of as well. They are in 
need of someone who sees them and hears them and feels their 
pain. … She is Chicago’s Mother Teresa.  She spends her life 
saying, ‘How can I help more people?’”

That attitude has spread through the parishes, with parish-
ioners developing genuine relationships.

By encouraging Our Lady of Perpetual Help parishioners to 
visit and volunteer at the sharing parishes, the people they are 
helping become friends.

“They can think, ‘I might not be able to combat poverty in 
Chicago, but I can help one family put food on the table this 
week,’” Boland said. “It’s easy to see ‘the poor’ or ‘people at 
risk’ as categories, but when you get to know the Smith family, 
it becomes much more real. Our parishioners are constantly 
blown over by the resilience and the courage pf a lot of the peo-
ple they’ve met. It’s all sort of grounded in this vision of walk-
ing with one another in our spiritual journey.”

chicagocatholic.comJune 18, 2023 21News

Sister Paulanne Held in the altar area of church during a Mass celebrating 
the 40th anniversary of the parish’s sharing program on Nov. 26, 2022, 
at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church in Glenview. See more photos at 
chicagocatholic.com. Karie Angell Luc/Chicago Catholic

Subscribe to Chicago Catholic at chicagocatholic.com
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seek, share, rejoice - new hope apartments...
Catholic Charities’ New Hope Apartments Program

Fighting Homelessness, One Family at a Time

We have had quite a busy first half of the year. One family has 
graduated to self-sufficiency, one is continuing to progress, 
and three families have moved into the program. Great 
news for those working to reduce the numbers of families 
experiencing homelessness. 

With your support we can help more families transition out 
of homelessness and into independence. In the Fall, we will 
be working on establishing a notification system to allow 
supporters to provide “in-kind’ donations to our families with 
a specific need. 

We will keep you updated on how to join our quick response 
support team. Here is the summer update: 

Family code names are used to protect our families’ privacy.
“Caregiver” is a 40-year-old single African American mother 
with 5 children, 2 of them now living with her. This client was 
able to secure a full-time position at higher pay and has settle 
into a routine that works well for her family. Her savings have 
been robust after receiving one of her tax refunds and she is 
anticipating another refund. This savings has put her in a good 
financial position to work towards her goal of homeownership 
using first time home buyers’ programs available in Illinois. 
Her children will be visiting family some weeks this summer. 
“Caregiver” thanks all who have helped her and her children 
with love and support through the New Hope Program.

“Fatherhood” is a 36-year-old single African American, the 
father of 9 children. Four of his children live with him. One of 
his sons under his care has significant medical issues and is 
receiving appropriate care to stabilize and manage his needs. 
The father is doing well and is receiving additional training to 
obtain a CDL License. “Fatherhood” has begun saving and 
was able to secure a personal vehicle. The landlord and 
client have submitted all the necessary paperwork related to 
a housing voucher which may help the transition from New 
Hope earlier than expected. All his children are doing well and 
involved in extra-curricular activities. Fatherhood expresses 
much gratitude for the continued generosity. 

“Fighter” is a 32-year-old single Asian female with an 
18-month-old daughter who fled a domestic violence. She 
has secured a new job closer to home at a higher rate of pay 
and has applied for child support. Fighter is one course shy 
of graduation with a Bachelor’s Degree and plans to pursue 
a Master’s degree in psychology. This client also trains for 
and participates in paid boxing matches. Debt is still an 
issue, but strides have been made in both budgeting and 
debt reduction. “Fighter” is actively participating in therapy to 
help manage her personal and family issues. The goal is to 
reduce debt and improve credit so she can work to purchase 
a home.

“Celestial” is a 26-year-old single African American female 
with a 2-year-old daughter who left a domestic violence 
environment. This client has been strongly motivated since 
entering the program and has done extremely well. She has 
obtained a full-time remote position which allows her to work 
from with her child. She is receiving help from her family. 
The client is currently working with a credit repair agency to 
improve her credit score to assist in purchasing a home in the 
future. She is also learning to drive and plans to use some of 
her savings to purchase a car eventually. 

“Transition” is a 30-year-old single African American female 
who has experience domestic violence and has 4 children 
ager 4-12. This mother is working full time and plans to 
obtain a second job for increased income to maximize 
their time in the program. The client has a side business 
occasionally cleaning homes and is receiving certain state 
benefits. The family is dealing with various issues and have 
emotional supports in place to help them address these 
issues. “Transition” is expected to graduate with a G.E.D. 
working hard to achieve this degree. The client is working on 
establishing a savings plan and improving their credit score. 

The more we work together the more families we can move 
from homelessness to independence. 

Anne Gallagher
Sharon Riley

New Hope Apartments
We provide transitional housing for families with children 
under 18. Additional services include employment 
support, identifying childcare, and supporting long-term 
plans.

Chicago
(312) 655-7719
2601 W. Marquette Rd., Chicago, IL 60629

North/Northwest Suburbs
(847) 376-2117
1717 Rand Rd., Des Plaines, IL 60016
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seek, share, rejoice - sharing and more...

Multi-parish program
Learn about

Living and praying in the  Kingdom of the 
Divine Will as taught by Jesus to the 

Servant of God, Luisa Piccarreta.

*12-week immersion of the Divine Will 
teachings with Book of Heaven and

The 24-Hours of the Passion 
of Our Lord Jesus Christ

Location: OLPH Parish
Thursdays 6-8pm
Starting Sept. 7

Questions/Register:
Contact Vivienne Lato

IllinoisDivineWill@gmail.com
www.DivineWillIllinois.com

Sharing Ministry
Constant Need for Non-Perishable Food
Please continue to hear the cry of the poor and help us ensure 
the sharing parish pantry shelves continue to be stocked. 
Donate non-perishables, leaving them at the church entries, 
the Sharing Resource Center entry when bins are out on 
Tuesday, Thursday and Sunday mornings, through the kids 
at the Sunday Offertory, or through Give Central.  

Address Summer Hunger
OLPH SHARING SHOPPING SUGGESTIONS

•	 peanut butter/jelly
•	 beans (dry or canned)
•	 pasta
•	 canned fish
•	 canned meat
•	 powdered milk
•	 pork and beans
•	 baby formula and food
•	 rice
•	 boxed hot or cold cereal
•	 canned soups, chili, stew
•	 canned fruit
•	 canned vegetables

Non-Food Items

•	 personal hygiene items
•	 disposable diapers
•	 cleaning supplies
•	 paper towels
•	 toilet tissue

Donations can be delivered 
to the bins outside the 
Sharing Room, church 
entry, through the children 
at the Sunday Offertory or 
through Give Central.
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seek, share, rejoice - religious education...
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seek, share, rejoice - totus tuus...
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seek, share, rejoice - community events...

To register visit 
rc2023.givesmart.com
or click the QR code
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Support Meetings are Held at OLPH 

U.S. MILITARY PRAYER LIST

Notice: For revisions or updates to the Military Prayer List, 
please contact: Geof Lutz  olphmil@yahoo.com 
	          847-724-8218

BU Joseph Hogan 
LT James Kowalski, Overseas
LT Lily Klein Kowalski
LT Kenneth Pittner
AWS2 Brian Sedin
PO3 John A. Stonis 

CPT Michael Altonji  
CPT Atticus Blair
Fr. Robert Borre, CH,BG  (Chaplain, Brigadier General)
CPT Brad Fischl
SPC Toby Gaul, Army, Oversees
CPT Devon Hubbard, Overseas
LTC Bryan Klatt
1 LT Athena MacLain
2 LT Ryan MacLain
CPT Martin Mahoney 
1 LT Patrick McFadden, Overseas
PFC John Miles
PFC Andrew Perez
1LT Jake Pekosh
Capt Raz Shields

US ARMY

US AIR FORCE

US NAVY

US COAST GUARD

US MARINES

Capt Brian Joseph Anderson 
Maj Patrick Burke, Illinois Air National Guard
Maj Heather Flavell
Major Will Flavell
LtCol Reid Orth
LtCol Lowell Wallace

Capt Justin Coons
LCPL Madeline Fasolo
LCpl Michael T. Hahn
Capt Chase Mlnarik, Overseas
Maj Matt Mugnaini
Maj Bradley Petersen
Maj Eric Starr, Overseas
Sgt Ethan Zielinski

BM1 Anthony Wallace

BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS
Holiday Deadlines: Please note holiday submission deadlines will fluctuate according to printer requirements.
Weekly Deadline: Please email all content no later than 6:00 p.m. on the Sunday prior to publication date. 
Submissions to: tluc@olphglenview.org 

Note: The Bulletin cannot promote job seekers, entrepreneurs, etc. Please call 800.566.6170 to place a paid Bulletin advertisement.

seek, share, rejoice - military prayer list, announcements...

Community Announcements

Parish Announcements
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our weekly intentions: july 2 - july 9...

Sunday, July 2                                                                                       
7:30 am – Fr. Larry    Ralph Iacono
9:00 am – Fr. Hickey   Dan Spillane
9:30 am Outdoor – Fr.  Jerry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                        
10:30 am – Fr. Hickey    Byung-Gook Park, Lottie Lee Witek
12:00 pm – Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH     
5:00 pm –  TBD   Living and Deceased Members of OLPH     

Monday, July 3     
6:30 am – Fr. Larry w/DCW    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH               
8:30 am –  TBD   Lottie Lee Witek, Wenzel & Hammel Families (MFTL)                

Tuesday, July 4 
6:30 am – Fr. Jim w/DCW    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                                                               
8:30 am – Fr Larry    John Dillon, Donna Hauptman, Susie Sladoje,                 
Sally Corbett (MFTL)

Wednesday, July 5                                    
6:30 am – TBD w/DCW    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                                                                         
8:30 am – Fr. Jerry    Halina Sienkiewicz, John Thottunkal

Thursday, July 6
6:30 am – Fr. Jim w/DCW    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                                                              
8:30 am – TBD    Areewan Seah-Eyo, Bob & Connie Hicks (MFTL) 

Friday, July 7
6:30 am – Fr. Larry w/DCW    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                        
8:30 am – Fr. Jim    Cherie DiCesare, Kay Marquette, Catherine Oliver,            
Katie Nicolau (MFTL)

Saturday, July 8        
8:30 am – Fr. Jim    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                                       
5:00 pm – Fr. Hickey    Michelle Liskovec, Don Gleason Family, Ron Whittaker

Sunday, July 9          
7:30 am – TBD    Joseph Jung, Marie Dillon (MFTL)
9:00 am – Fr. Jim w/DJR    Kay Eisinger, John Collins, Steve Kustra, Bob Schmit, 
Jason Lagoa
9:30 am McD – Fr Larry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH                        
10:30 am – TBD    Marianne Collins, Margaret Pennell, Byung-Gook Park 
12:00 pm – Fr. Jim w/DCW    John Deom, Jorge Galvez     
5:00 pm – Fr. Larry    Living and Deceased Members of OLPH

Remember Our Sick
Little Maggie Anderson
Mary Ann Bergquist
Lorett Berghof
Patricia Birkenheier
Infant Xavier Boni 
Pat Boyle
Ray Boroughs 
Richard Brammer
Johanna Brockman
Sue Netzel Brown
Katie Cogan
Kathy Collins
Sally Corbett
Coty Cottle
Marian DiBenedetto
Carmen Domingo
Carole Drennan 
Marta Dudek
Brian Foley
Terri Gaumond
Pauline Hines
Willa Hollman
Michael Howland
Diane Kacprzak
Arnold Karr

George Kendall
Lydia Krebs
Michael Krebs
John King 
Chelsey Kivland
Kaylee Lentino
Jim Mackey
Little Adeline Morgan
Robert Eric Nate
Patricia Nakamya 
Mike Noonan
Peg O'Brien
Infant Ozzie Ostrowski   
George Parphimos
Amy Rizzo
Mollie Rowan
Cindy Schirmang
Rosemary Siekierski
Gary Smith
Patrick Stein
Fr. James Ssebunnya 
Cynthia Tomczyk
Melanie Valentine
Chris Weiss
Ray Yagelski

Baptisms
Henry Alan, son of Elizabeth (Starker) Pealy & Jason Pealy
Julianna Kendall Askin, daughter of Michelle Askin & Chase Parthe  
Mia Michelle, daughter of Kaylee (Schooley) Louras & Dean Louras

ROSARY  Mon. - Sat.: after 8:30 am Mass                
in Lady Chapel    

LITURGY OF THE HOURS Wed.: 8:10am

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
Fri.: 9:00am - 3:50pm in Lady Chapel

 - Silent Worship 9:30 am - 3:00 pm 
 - Divine Mercy Holy Hour 3:00 pm
 - Benediction 3:45 pm

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
(CONFESSION) 
Sat.: 4:00 - 4:45 pm

MASS AT ABBINGTON REHAB & NURSING CTR 
11:00 am the first Wednesday of the month 

MASS AT CHESTNUT AT THE GLEN
10:45 am the third Wednesday of the 
month

We have QR codes on the pews so 
you can make your offering at Mass 
if you are uncomfortable with the 
basket.

Point and click the camera on your 
phone at the QR code to go directly to 
our secure GiveCentral online donation 
portal. We thank all parishioners for 
your support and generosity.

To donate to OLPH through our 
GiveCentral portal, simply point your 

phone at this QR Code.

        Thank you 

     for 
your 

 support
!

Our Lady
of Perpetual Help
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ext. 110  •  lfeo@olphglenview.org
Margie André,  Liturgy Assistant
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Gloria Gaughan,  Parish Office Assistant
ext. 109  •  ggaughan@olphglenview.org
Erin Bretts,  Religious Education Program Assistant
847-998-5289 ext.122  •  ebretts@olphglenview.org

Bereavement Support	 Dcn. Dave Kalina	 847.729.1525  ext. 125	 dkalina@olphglenview.org
Confidential Assistance	 Sr. Paulanne 	 847.724.2044
Needy Family Ministry	 Sr. Anna Thottunkal, Case Mgr.	 312.607.9750
Hospital/Nursing Home Visits	 Rick Nash	 847.651.8718	 rick.nash@comcast.net
Homebound Visits	 Jim Vlazny	 847.724.0265	 jamesvlazny@aol.com
Respect Life	 Monica Cassidy	 847.691.9019	 monccas@comcast.net
Office for Protection of Children and Youth	 312.534.5254
The Office of Assistance Ministry		  312.534.8267
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Hearing Loop at OLPH - Users with a t-coil in their hearing aids can listen to the sound system directly. 
Please check with your hearing care professional or visit www.Loopit8.com for more detailed information.

Gluten Free Hosts - Gluten free communion hosts are available at all weekend liturgies.  
During communion, gluten free hosts will be available at the ramp on the south side of the altar.

847.729.1525        	 olphglenview.org	 1775 Grove Street, Glenview, Illinois  60025

facebook.com/OLPHGlenview       	 twitter.com/OLPHGlenview          instagram.com/olphglenview

 
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Dial our text-to-engage number 570-354-6574 and then text 
the word "Sunday" to make your gift.
Have any questions about setting up your online donations 
through GiveCentral? Just contact Mary Lynne Januszewski our Dir. of Finance & Operations and 
she will assist you. Call (847) 729-2934 or email mjanuszewski@olphglenview.org
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Del Vasey Jackie Vasey

2111 Chestnut Ave., Glenview, IL • New Location

State Farm Insurance Companies

Home Offices: Bloomington, Illinois

• Auto • 
• Home •

• Renters • 
• Life •

• Health •
• Business •

847-724-0800
www.vaseyagency.com

Accepting New Patients

Brilliant Smiles
Artfully Crafted

Individually Created

PH. 847.729.2233

WWW.COLONIALDENTALGROUP.COM
1775 Glenview Road

Suite 107, Glenview, IL

Dr. Alexander
Quezada

Julie Laverdiere Beck, DDS  
Phil Meehan, DDS 

847.998.9992 
 

2614 Patriot Blvd Suite B 
Glenview, IL 60026

WWW.GLENORALSURGERY.COM
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COMPLETE PLUMBING SERVICE 

We Also Service Heating & Air-Conditioning

847-251-2695 • 811 Ridge Rd., Wilmette Lic # PL058118636/Lic # 058-118696

As a local independent insurance broker specializing in Medicare coverage 
and, incidentally, someone who himself has been on medicare for over 
10 years, I offer 50 years of experience and knowledge in the medical 
insurance field as your personal guide through the Medicare maze.  

UNDERSTANDING MEDICARE

All My Services Are 100% FREE

John H. Larson 
Independent Broker

Medicare Solutions Source 
Phone: 847-368-8545

We do not offer every plan available in your area. Any information  
we provide is limited to those plans we do offer in your area.  
Please contact Medicare.gov or 1-800-MEDICARE to get 
 information on all of your options. 

Contact Contact JAMES WOCHNER JAMES WOCHNER of of 
LAW IN ORDERLAW IN ORDER  

for assistance in consolidating and 
discarding unnecessary files and records.

Mr. Wochner spent over 50 years as an estate planning, 
trust, and administration attorney. He has the expertise 

and proficiency to assist in organizing your files and 
eliminating old and irrelevant paper clutter.

For an appointment, please call 847-651-7360.For an appointment, please call 847-651-7360.

Do you have 
too many old files 

but don’t know what you still but don’t know what you still need? need? 

Want to simplify things  
for spouse and/or beneficiaries and for spouse and/or beneficiaries and 

open up space in your home?  

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME Jeff Hansen
 

jhansen@4LPi.com • (800) 950-9952 x2683
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1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

Corinne Cantwell HeggieCorinne Cantwell Heggie
& John E. Heggie& John E. Heggie

Parishioners

cheggie@heggielaw.com
jheggie@heggielaw.com

1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

Coach Tony Belmont 847-612-8605

Anne.DuBray@cbexchange.com
AnneAdvantage.com

Anne DuBray
Your Glenview Real Estate Specialist

847-657-3747

jeffery.johnson@lpl.com | 312.685.2674 | gracestreetadvisory.com

Retirement • Estate • Investment • Insurance • Tax • Money • Lifestyle

Wills & Trusts • Probate
Estate & Trust Administration

Real Estate

jheggie@heggielaw.com

 John E. Heggie
Parishioner

HEGGIE
WOCHNER

LAW FIRM

1939 Waukegan Rd. Ste. 300
Glenview, IL 60025

847 272 7360

Catholic Charities serves 
and accompanies over 

375,000 people
in Cook and Lake counties 
each year.

Give securely at catholiccharities.net/donate
or scan the QR code here.

Learn more at catholiccharities.net 

Catholic Charities serves 
and accompanies over 

375,000 people
in Cook and Lake counties 
each year.

Give securely at catholiccharities.net/donate
or scan the QR code here.

Learn more at catholiccharities.net 


